
 
Dan Ruben 
Executive Director 
Equal Justice America 
13540 E. Boundary Road 
Building II, Suite 201 
Midlothian, VA 23112 
 
 
Dear Mr. Ruben, 
 
I firmly believe that people should be able to pursue justice regardless of their social-economic 

status. Unfortunately, many people with low incomes do not have sufficient access to the 

courts. This results in an unfair playing field in the legal system.   

 

One of my long-term goals is to combine both legal services and social work services to provide 

comprehensive support and empowerment for marginalized populations, thereby advancing 

social justice. The Summer Equal Justice America Legal Services Fellowships provide unique 

opportunities to achieve my goals. 

 
As a legal intern at the New York Legal Assistance Group (NYLAG), I have been privileged to 
witness the incredible impact that NYLAG has on the lives of marginalized individuals and 
families in NYC.   
  
New York Legal Assistance Group attorneys have provided lots of excellent legal advice for their 
clients during the intake dates. Witnessing firsthand the tireless efforts of the organization in 
providing access to justice and empowering vulnerable individuals has been highly inspiring.   
  
As an intern, I have had valuable opportunities to learn from lots of excellent attorneys. I really 
appreciate their support. I am grateful for the invaluable opportunity to contribute to the 
pursuit of justice in this dynamic and diverse legal landscape.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Haoying Wang 
George Washington University Law School 
Class of 2024 
 


